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Season’s greetings to one and all as we head towards the
final weeks before winter break and the end of 2020! This
has been quite a challenging year for our students,
families, colleagues, and ourselves! With so many models
used to deliver curriculum to students, I know Second
Language teachers across British Columbia are very much
looking forward to the Winter Break, taking care of their
own mental health and well-being. May the holiday season
provide you with much needed relaxation and time with
loved ones, within your household, no matter how you
choose to celebrate the winter holidays.
 
Conference 2020 reflections:

I offer my esteemed appreciation and thanks to the entire
Celebrating Languages Without Borders Conference
Committee. BCATML hosted its very first online conference
with our national partner the Canadian Association of
Second Language Teachers (CASLT/ACPLS). With over 660
educators attending from coast to coast to coast, including
participants “tuning in” from the United States, France,
and Turkey, this year’s conference was a resounding
success, and the largest conference we have ever hosted!
Thank you to each and every one of you for placing your
trust in us to help lead your professional development
needs this year. A very special thanks goes to Dr. Katy
Arnett and Angelica Galante who led our two-day national
conference, as well as all of our featured speakers and 135
workshop facilitators.

Your passion, expertise, and knowledge helped to inspire
and support all of our members as we try to navigate
teaching our students during a global pandemic with
remote-teaching and learning.

BCATML updates:

At this year’s Annual General Meeting, we announced that
BCATML’s webpage will see some new stock workshops
available for members to request, as well as resources to
help support second language teachers teaching during the
COVID-19 pandemic. In the coming weeks, BCATML will
provide links to class activities we have created for
students, as well as links to resources you may wish to use
in your classroom. Be sure to visit www.bcatml.org to
check out what we have added.
 
Another opportunity that may appeal to our members is
the BCATML Teacher Study Grant. This scholarship is open
to any current BCATML member wishing to pursue second
language studies at the post-secondary or continuing
education level. Four grants of $500 each are available on a
first-come, first-served basis. This grant is ideal for any
teacher looking to improve his or her (or their) language
skills or to learn a new language which may be taught
later. Further details and online application are found
under the Funding tab at www.bcatml.org.

President's
Message!
from Rome Lavrencic

http://www.bcatml.org/
http://www.bcatml.org/


BCATML Food Recipe Calendar 2021:

Goodbye 2020, and hello 2021! BCATML members will be
happy to learn that we have once again produced our
cultural calendar to ring in 2021. We are excited to share
this year’s theme of cultural recipes which teachers and
students can try out together in class or at home with their
families. This is our fourth annual calendar and is a true
labour of love with the entire Executive contributing to its
creation. Teachers can expect to receive their own personal
printed calendar in the mail shortly in the new year to
hang in their classrooms and use the numerous feast days,
festivals, and holiday observances as talking points with
their students. What better way to nourish your soul and
your love for teaching  and learning languages than a
recipe calendar? We hope you will enjoy the calendar as
much as we had in making it. Please be sure to let us know
if you have any suggested themes for next year’s calendar!
 
May the final weeks of 2020 keep you safe and healthy! I
hope you will take the time to enjoy some of the seasonal
delights this winter season brings. While 2020 may not
have been the year we had hoped for, it has reminded me
of the importance of family, friends, and the need to be
kinder and more understanding of one another. Let’s hope
that 2021 will start off on a better foot than this past year,
and that we find an end to COVID-19! Now, I invite you to
read the rest of our winter edition of Lingo that our
Newsletter Editor Antonella Gracia has beautifully created!
 
Warmest wishes to you and yours this holiday season!

Upcoming Professional Development events:

BCATML is thrilled to announce a free after-school series
for Elementary and Intermediate Core French teachers led
by our very own Tanya Campbell in partnership with
myPITA (the Provincial Intermediate and Middle Years
Teachers’ Association). The last virtual session took place
on December 9th between 4:00 – 5:00 pm. This session 
 covered the topics of Birthdays, New Years, and the verb
Avoir. If you are looking for resources to help you avoid
reinventing the wheel, join these monthly meetings and
learn how others have done it! All levels of French
knowledge are welcome; discussions will be in English. For
further information, contact Tanya Campbell at
campbell_tanya@surreyschools.ca.

BCATML is excited to partner again with myPITA for a
spring online conference on Friday, May 21, 2021. The
annual Whistler mini-conference is a favourite with many
teachers. While we can’t do the in-person Pro-D we prefer,
we have managed to secure special room rates at the
Whistler Hilton, or you can attend the conference virtually.
Leyton Schnellert will be one of the featured speakers,
along with BCATML’s Kindra Harte and Tanya Campbell
each offering half-day sessions for second language
teachers. There will be sessions on Socio-Emotional and
Behaviour support, and Jennifer Moroz will lead an in-
depth discussion on the use of portfolios as a means of
authentic assessment and evaluation. Registration is now
open. Visit http://www.pita.ca for further details.

http://surreyschools.ca/
http://www.pita.ca/
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Our 2020 Annual Conference turned out to be an amazing
event! At the start of the planning phase, when we realized
our only option would be to offer a virtual conference, we
were a bit nervous. We knew that the learning curve would
be steep, but we were also determined to support our
members during the pandemic. As a result, the Celebrating
Languages Without Borders Conference was held virtually
for the first time in history in October 2020! Over 660
educators from Canada’s coast to coast to coast participated
in our virtual event, including attendees from the United
States, France, and Turkey!
 
We are forever grateful to our outstanding keynote
speakers Dr. Katy Arnett and Dr. Angelica Galante. Thank
you for your dedication and passion to the world of
language acquisition. We would also like to extend a
heartfelt thank you to Kaleb Child who was unable to join
us for this conference due to personal circumstances. Our
PSA hopes to be able to work with Kaleb Child in the not too
distant future.  

A huge thank you also goes to our super inspiring featured
speakers for their passion and inspiration. We were proud
to be able to offer 130 additional workshop choices for our
attendees. The workshop presenters were all highly
appreciated, providing inspiration, new ideas, strategies,
and innovative pedagogies to navigate this new world of on-
line, in person, and remote teaching. Many of the session
recordings are available for viewing through easyREG’s
attendee portal:
https://attendees.ourconference.ca/index.php; these will
be viewable for six months. To access the video, use your
login credentials and click on Recordings along the left
menu.

We are very appreciative also to our generous sponsors
and exhibitors. There were many amazing door prizes and
many fantastic resources in the virtual goody bags. Some
of the Market place incentives are still active through the
easyREG’s attendee portal.
 
The AGM was well attended and many attendees won
some fabulous door prizes. Elections were held and several
BCATML upcoming projects were announced for 2021!
Stay tuned for our first ever BCATML virtual Book Club.
More information to follow.
 
At this time, we would also like to say a huge thank you to
our BCATML Conference Committee 2020 and our
incredible partners at CASLT for working with us and
making all of this possible. Lastly, a very heartfelt thank
you to all of you who attended. We hope to see you next
year for Conference 2021!!
 
Stay safe! Stay healthy! See you soon!
 
 
Kindra Harte and Rome Lavrencic

https://attendees.ourconference.ca/index.php




There were also “Day of the Dead” masks coloured by
Spanish students in a way that presented their own
personalities, (with requisite vocabulary to describe
the mask to their teacher). Their task was to describe
the living personality of their ghost and narrate who
they had been in life.  There were also Monsters
(Spanish) and Ghosts (French) at each station.  For
these, students had to bring to life their monster or
ghost by using new vocabulary (body parts, physical
descriptors, personality traits, and daily routines) to
describe them. They also had to name their creature
and read out a short story about them. A voting system
using Microsoft Forms was used to pick the best
houses. Three groups out of ten entries were awarded a
customized coffee mug with a photo of their haunted
house! Overall, this was an interactive, fun-filled day,
summarizing integrated learning, cooperation between
classes, mentoring of younger students by their older
peers, and an embodiment of each of the core
competencies through thinking and creativity,
teamwork and responsibility, as well as
commmunication (listening and speaking) skills.

The Modern Languages department at Princess
Margaret Secondary School got right into the spirit of
Halloween by doing an immense unit on Halloween
themes for the week leading up to the big scary day!  As
a culminating event, we hosted a Haunted House in the
Library. Different classes attended at social distancing
intervals. Students lined up with their teachers against
the lockers outside, waited their turn, and then went
through the marked pathways to speak to the student
presenters. It was an example of incredible
collaboration. Students at each “station” in the
Halloween Gallery Walk had constructed a three-
dimensional Haunted House, with vocabulary for all
the objects in the house (English-Punjabi). Each station
also had a Flipgrid QR code where the student visitors
and their teachers could click and listen to the
description of the Haunted House in Punjabi or French.
The French and Punjabi descriptions were excellent. 

3D Haunted Houses Gallery Walk
Amandeep Chhina - Punjabi Rep



Each year, Diwali is celebrated school wide in the duration
of our lunch period in the cafeteria at Princes Margaret
Secondary School. This event brings together students
from different grades and welcomes students from all
backgrounds to participate in singing, dancing, enjoying
sweet and savoury food of the culture, and to be a part of
our vibrant school community. Students and teachers in
the Punjabi Language Department collaborate to plan and
execute this event which all students look forward to each
and every year. Students have many roles to ensure the
success of this event. They make Diwali cards, inviting all
teachers to come participate in Diwali celebrations, call
local business who are looking to donate food for the
Diwali event, go door to door or call businesses in the area
to collect donations for Punjabi scholarships, paint divas,
make rangolis, set up the cafeteria with a stage for singing
and dancing performances and tables for food and Diwali
exhibitions, and embellish the entire school with radiant
colours to create a positive atmosphere. This event allows
students to strategize, plan, collaborate, and along the way
enrich themselves with the importance of Diwali in our
lives.

Therefore, this year the Diwali celebration could not
have been executed with such extravagance, students
and teachers worked just as hard to spread positivity
and happiness around the school community. With the
many restrictions at hand, it was challenging to
celebrate Diwali at school but the students and teachers
of Princess Margaret Secondary school made it happen.
Even though we could not get together in the duration of
our lunch period, everyone around the school still had
the chance to be part of something small, yet beautiful.
Just like in previous years, everyone was welcome to
wear their cultural clothing, or any sort of colourful
clothing.

Diwali 2020
Amandeep Chhina - Punjabi Rep

Suddenly however, Covid 19 has single handedly changed
the lives of, not only students at Princess Margaret
Secondary, but of people around the world. The
pandemic has drastically altered the way we interact,
think, celebrate, react and behave both at home and in
our school environment. Given these circumstances,
Princess Margaret has modified the way we carry out
our annual school events; one big event being our Diwali
celebration.



A PowerPoint presentation was emailed to the staff of
Princess Margaret, explaining Diwali, why it is
celebrated, who celebrates it and how it is celebrated.
The presentation was accompanied by an awesome
video interview with students of Punjabi classes sharing
their views about Diwali. There were also prerecorded
performances by Princess Margaret's Dance Team. 

The Punjabi classroom was decorated with various
garlands, colourful divas, bright lights and rangolis
lovingly made by the students. Students also donated to
buy Superstore gift cards for families in need. Students
learned that even in hard times, it is very important to
look for and spread positivity. Everyone was able to
celebrate Diwali safely, while learning to make the best
of difficult circumstances. We hope our Diwali
celebrations brought light into your lives.











The coronavirus pandemic has dramatically
affected the world in many different aspects.
It has had a global impact on the food
industry, affecting everything from food
safety and handling, supply and demand,
production and food costs.
   
Since the start of the pandemic, farmers have
had extra dairy, fruits, vegetables and other
items that go to waste. There isn’t much
demand for these items right now because
most of a farmer’s food goes to restaurants
that are currently closed. For example, three-
quarters of potatoes in Canada are eaten at
restaurants, meaning three-quarters of
potatoes in Canada will go to waste. Farmers
who supply food to a farm-to-table restaurant
will lose thousands of dollars because the
restaurants are closed. This means that if
farmers want to continue to make a profit,
they must find a different market for their
product.
  
Most of the food you find at your local grocery
store has come from some place else in the
world, so what happens if countries stop
exporting food? Some people thought that
truck drivers, stockpilers, farmers and other
people who help shape the economy, would
get infected by the virus, thus preventing
them from working. People also thought the
health and safety guidelines advised by the
World Health Organization would affect the
number of people allowed to work in factories
or farms. In March, people suspected this
would happen, so they started panic buying.
They stocked up on food in insane amounts
hoarding frozen goods, toilet paper and non-
perishable items because they worried there
would be worldwide food shortages.

Grocery stores have been drastically impacted
because of the pandemic. Stores are telling
people to wear masks and keep their distance,
for the safety of others and their own safety.
The costs of each store are going up because
stores need to ensure a costumer’s safety by
buying protective equipment. Stores are
buying items like plexiglass dividers and anti-
bacterial wipes. They are hiring more
employees to do frequent in-store cleanings.
Stores are also dealing with employees
working longer shifts which is leading to
employees wanting higher pay. This is
something that stores cannot provide to their
employees because they are already paying
for the expensive safety equipment.  
  
Overall, the pandemic has had major impacts
on the food industry. Farmers, grocery stores,
restaurants, and others that help shape our
economy have been the most affected by the
pandemic in ways unimaginable. Nonetheless,
the most important thing to know is that we
will get through this and return to our normal
lives.

The Affects of COVID-19 on the Food Industry

Article written by Amrita Samra











Below is the link to Maria Davradou's fourth and fifth volumes of her anthology,
showcasing the work of the staff, students, and extended family of L.A. Matheson
Secondary in Surrey, BC. True to her original vision, the publisher continues to
share her passion for languages and the arts, providing a vibrant community of
works, fostering warm and meaningful communication among people of various
ages and cultural backgrounds. With works meticulously gathered, and research
thoroughly done over the span of almost two years, this special issue is her
farewell; a way of expressing her gratitude to the L.A. Matheson community, her
contributors and her readers. 
 
Submitted by Gurpreet Bains

https://issuu.com/languagebridges/docs/2020_davradou_anthology_final_pdf_compressed

L.A. Matheson Anthology
by Maria Davradou

Madame Maria Davradou retired from
LA Matheson Secondary in Surrey BC in
March 2020 as a French Teacher. Her
contributions to Language classrooms
are immense. We thank her for her
continued service and for inspiring our
youth and their love for languages.

https://issuu.com/languagebridges/docs/2020_davradou_anthology_final_pdf_compressed




Les indices:
1.      La maison verte et la maison bleue sont séparées par une maison.
2.      Les canadiens habitent dans la maison rouge.
3.      Les brésiliens ont un pin. 
4.      La deuxième maison est verte.
5.      Les japonais n’ont pas d’épinette noire.
6.      Les algériens habitent à côté des canadiens.
7.      Les suédois ont des lumières bleues sur l'arbre de Noël.
8.      La famille avec le sapin baumier habitent à côté de la famille qui a le sapin.
9.      Les anges sont à côté des étoiles.
10.    La maison noire a des cloches sur l'arbre de Noël.
11.    Les cannes de Noël sont sur l’arbre de la première maison.
12.    Les voisins qui ont le sapin ont les lumières jaunes.
13.    Les canadiens ont les lumières multicolore.
14.    Le cèdre est à côté du sapin baumier.

Problème de logique pour Noël
Une activité de lecture

Submitted by Trish Kolber - French Rep

Dans un quartier en France, il y a cinq maisons de couleurs différentes : noire, jaune, bleue, verte et
rouge. Dans ces maisons habitent des voisins d'origines différentes : canadienne, suédoise,
algérienne, japonaise, et brésilienne. Il y a cinq espèces d’arbres de Noël: un pin, un sapin, un cèdre,
une épinette noire, et un sapin baumier. Chaque arbre est décoré avec un thème différent: les cannes
de Noël, les étoiles, les anges, les cloches, et les flocons de neige. Chaque arbre a une seule couleur
de lumières: rouge, bleue, jaune, verte, et multicolore.

Utilisez les indices ci-dessous pour trouver: la couleur des maisons. l'origine de la famille, l'espèce
d'arbre, le décor, est la couleur des lumières.

La couleur de la maison

L'origine de la famille

L'arbre

Le décor

La couleur des lumières

1          2          3          4          5



Voilà  les réponses au problème de logique! 





Teacher's Copy with Elf Image



Student Copy



Blank copy for languages that do not use numerals (make your own!)



How do self-driving cars drive? Why do seashells sound like the ocean? What do an airplane and
an aluminum can have in common? How does a 3D printer work? Children often ask these and
many more “how” and “why” questions. As parents and educators, we are more than happy to
join our children on the quest for the answers. This is why we are excited to bring the tools and
means right to your fingertips with the Digital Kinderuniversity, a project by the Goethe-Institut.
Participants will be able to explore in a virtual and hands-on way the “how” and “why” in
multitude of engaging and stimulating ways. The Digital Kinderuniversity is modelled after a real
university and subdivided into three faculties: Humankind, Nature, and Technology. The program
is designed for a variety of learners 8 to 12 years of age. STEM activities, language learning and
fun - all at once! The format is designed to engage and encourage young aspiring scientists to
ask questions about the world we live in, but also to try things hands-on. The classes are 45-60
minutes long and offer the opportunity to learn about nature and science while having fun and
learning a few first words in German. It comes free of charge. Interested? For more information
please click the following link: 

https://www.goethe.de/ins/ca/en/spr/eng/kuc.html

German Rep - Angela Kleine-Buning

https://www.goethe.de/ins/ca/en/spr/eng/kuc.html










The days are getting shorter while the
nights become longer. Very soon the
sunny autumn will be replaced by
Vancouver's gloomy winter season. On the
first day of November, I was enjoying the
last bit of sunshine in my backyard, while
contemplating how to do this year’s winter
theme lesson plan: my students have
done themes on the celebrations of
winter holidays around the world, as well
as Christmas in different countries, but
what else could exhilarate them on the
typical rainy days to come? After much
thought, I decided that this year I’d like
them to focus more on their feelings
about winter rather than on what others
might be doing to cheer them up during
the pandemic. So, the winter theme plan
came into being. My aim would be to have
them reminisce about those rare snowy
days in Vancouver, and the unforgettable
joy using the target language has brought
to them.

Step 1: Learning snow/winter-related
vocabulary. I plan to teach them the
concepts that in general each Chinese
character has its own meaning, and the
Chinese words/expressions are a
combination of different characters. If they
come across a word with two characters
and they happen to know the meanings of
both characters, most likely they can
figure out the meaning of this new word.
For example, if they know the word 雪
（snow），and they see words such as 雪
⼈、雪⼭、雪花，etc. they can guess the
meanings as snowman, snowy mountain
and snowflakes. This is a very important
skill they should master while reading.

Step 2: Learning how to express their
feelings with the structures they already
know along with the new snow/winter-
related vocabulary I will model and guide
them through various activities to prepare
students for later showcase so that they
can use expressions to identify, describe,
show preferences and give opinions: 雪是
⽩⾊的。雪花很漂亮。雪花⽩⽩的、⼩⼩

的。我喜欢堆雪⼈，因为很好玩。

Step 3: Creation of Sudoku Boards. Once
the students have learned the vocabulary
and structures, they will be asked to work
in pairs to use the Chinese character
sudoku site http://www.more-than-
sudoku.com/customize/chinese to make
some sentences (depending on the
number of students and how many
boards are appropriate for later activity) of
nine characters each to create sudoku
boards. Nine characters in each sentence
with no repetition of characters using
winter-related vocabulary and structures?
Sounds easy but really challenging!
Students have to exercise their language
skills to complete such a task. After the
boards are created, students should cut
out one board from each created sheet.
Tip: The sudoku site allows for 9 squares
or 6 squares and there are three levels-
easy, medium and hard-to choose from.
Plan instructions based on students’
levels.

A Winter’s Tale in Sudoku
Ping Li

BCATML Mandarin Rep

http://www.more-than-sudoku.com/customize/chinese


Step 4: Hands-on experience of the snowy day.
Students will make their own snowflakes or choose
one of the free patterns in this site: 

https://www.firstpalette.com/printable/snowflake.html 

Then they will decorate the classroom windows, walls
and door to make the room into a winter wonderland.
They can also make some 3D snowflakes to hang on
the ceiling. This site provides various ways to make 3D
snowflakes: 

https://www.template.net/designtemplates/inspiration
al/3d-paper-snowflake-idea/. 

While they are cutting out the snowflakes, I plan to
play some Chinese music about the winter and snow.
Decorating the classroom with snowflakes will be an
exciting activity to allow them to apply their creative
thinking skills. Ask students to paste their cutout
sudoku boards on the center of each snowflake (see
shown samples).

Tip: Ask each group to choose one sudoku board from
the generated sudoku sheet.

Step 5: The highlight of the celebration. It wouldn’t be
fun without some type of challenge, competition or
game. Students are now ready to work in pairs or in
small groups to stop at each sudoku board and figure
out the missing characters, so as to come up with a
sentence. Number each board and ask students to
record their answers so that in the end a winner can
be decided. Students in pairs or groups can only use
the target language to discuss various possibilities, a
good chance for them to practise interpersonal skills.

Step 6: The result of such a lesson. I have already
created a Google slides template entitled “Our Winter
Stories”. By the time students have successfully
completed the five steps of the lesson, they should be
ready to showcase their learning. I’ll ask them to write
a paragraph to describe their favourite winter
activities, memories, etc. as a summative assessment.
Afterwards, they will find an appropriate background
image for their paragraphs respectively to create a
slide. In the end, the class will have a class collection of
the winter stories.

Sudoko Snowflake Sample No.1

Sudoko Snowflake Sample No. 2

Sought-after outcomes:
1.Engage students in processing their
prior knowledge and applying newly-
learned language skills for transfer.
2.Motivate students to work together to
take challenges and solve problems.
3.Build students’ confidence in
completing challenging tasks, which can
carry over into many aspects of
classroom performance.
4.Use sudoku as a tool for fostering
students' critical thinking skills and a
growth mindset.

Tip: The above lesson plan should be
modified according to the levels of
students.

“Our Winter Stories”

https://www.firstpalette.com/printable/snowflake.html
https://www.firstpalette.com/printable/snowflake.html
https://www.template.net/designtemplates/inspirational/3d-paper-snowflake-idea/
https://www.template.net/designtemplates/inspirational/3d-paper-snowflake-idea/


Spanish Rep - Shireen Cotterall



Matthew Russell Sensei teaches Japanese at Oak Bay Secondary School. He presented at last
year’s BCATML Fall Conference which took place in Saanich on Vancouver Island and also at
this year’s Celebrating Languages Without Borders Virtual Conference which BCATML hosted
with CASLT. In a language learning world where many TPRS resources are designed by and for
French and Spanish educators, Russell Sensei has taken many exciting initiatives to bring TPRS
and CI to the Japanese classroom. Thank you for the enriching presentations and workshop
sessions! Let’s get to know more about Russell Sensei!
 

Grace Ho (GH): Thank you for presenting at the
Celebrating Languages Without Borders
Conference! How did it go from your
perspective?
 
Matthew Russell (MR): While presenting virtually
isn't ideal, it was great to have the opportunity
to reach a larger audience than would normally
be possible.  I hope that attendees found the
presentation informative and perhaps even
nudged a few teachers into making the switch to
TPRS*/CI** methods.  I also enjoyed the
opportunity to hear from other presenters.
 
*Teaching Proficiency through Reading and
Storytelling  **Comprehensible Input

JAPANESE TEACHER SPOTLIGHT: MATTHEW RUSSELL SENSEI

GH: At last year’s conference on Vancouver
Island, teachers were able to purchase some of
your storybooks. Could you give us some
background about how those books came
about?

By Grace Ho, BCATML Japanese Rep

MR: I wrote my novels after getting really excited about TPRS only to find that Japanese didn't have
the amazing resources (or any resources) available to French and Spanish teachers.  It's still
important to me to both write more novels, and to encourage others to write as well.  I would love
to be able to provide a varied library of readers for my students to choose from.  That being said,
the short stories books have really become my passion.  As soon as I started using TPRS, I really
fell in love with co-creating stories with my classes.  The engagement and acquisition were unlike
anything I had seen before.  However, I soon realized that I was having a very hard time keeping
track of what each of my classes knew.  This made it nearly impossible to regularly circle back to
reuse and reinforce previously used vocabulary and grammar patterns.  It also meant that I could
never reuse any of my material year to year, because each class was too unique.  That is when the
idea for the short stories book emerged.



I still do lots of co-creating stories with my students from scratch.  But, by also using the
short stories books, I give myself a baseline of material that I know that they know.
Because of how the short stories books regularly re-use vocab from all the previous
chapters, I never have any doubt that my students know that vocab, even years after it
was originally introduced.  This ever-growing base of vocab and grammar patterns gives
me the ability to branch off into various activities/topics of interest to a particular class,
without ever losing the overall direction of the program.  It will likely take a few more
years, but I'm very excited to get to the point where I have short stories books to guide
my program all the way from grade 9-12. 

GH: You have a presence on Facebook and YouTube as a Japanese language educator.
What sort of content are you creating for your groups and viewers?
 
MR: Anyone that has seen my presentations, or even just asked me a simple question,
probably knows how passionate I've become about Japanese TPRS.  My Facebook
presence largely started with me begging for any advice or direction from other
Japanese teachers.  I still often ask for help from various Facebook groups.  However, I
hope that it's more balanced now with me also offering my thoughts and suggestions for
other people’s questions.  My YouTube channel started simply as a way to provide some
simple descriptions of my books and how to use them, but I get far too excited about
new opportunities to leave it at just that.  At the moment there are 2 core streams of
content I'm slowly adding to my YouTube channel.  Just like my books, this is guided by
trying to provide what I was looking for when I first switched to TPRS.  First, I made some
simple animations (more to come soon) that used the vocabulary as introduced in my
short stories.  This gives me a no-prep way to change things up in class and do a movie-
talk (or just listening assignment) without having to scour the internet for videos with the
right vocabulary.  I was also hoping that these videos would provide self-taught learners
with at least some beginner level material.



GH: To promote TPRS among Japanese language educators, you are currently organizing
an international online conference for April 2021. Please let us know more about this
initiative.
 
MR: Thank you for giving me the chance to talk about this.  As happy as I am that people
seem to be enjoying all the opinions I post on Facebook and YouTube, I've really been
wanting to hear from other people.  Furthermore, due to our lower numbers, there
doesn't tend to be a huge amount of exciting Pro-D opportunities for Japanese teachers.
I decided if there wasn't a Japanese TPRS/CI themed conference, what was stopping me
from starting one?  

The JTCC (Japanese TPRS/CI/CCLT***) Online Conference will be on April 9th-10th from
4pm-8pm PST. (This time may be expanded by 1 hour in either direction).  While this is
likely not the ideal time for anyone, it's a time that allows everyone that's signed up a
reasonable opportunity to attend despite any time zone differences.  I'm pleased to
announce that we already have over 50 teachers signed up to attend.   This includes
teachers from North America, Hawaii, Australia, Japan and New Zealand.  We also have a
number of presenters signed up to give a variety of TPRS/CI themed presentations  &
workshop specifically geared to Japanese teachers!  I'm personally really excited to see
everyone else's activities and general approach to TPRS/CI.  My guiding principle in
creating this conference was that it be available to as many people as possible.  As such,
this conference is completely free!  If you're reading this, I encourage you to sign up at
https://easyjapanesestories.com/online-conference. Even if you have no plans to switch
completely to TPRS, I'm confident that you will find a lot of value in this conference.
 
***Comprehension-based Communicative Language Teaching

Next I started recording videos about my thoughts on various aspects of Japanese
education.  These are largely based on questions that I've gotten and/or questions that
I've really struggled with myself before coming to a decision.  I don't expect everyone to
agree with me, but hopefully just by making my ideas available for everyone, it can give
someone a starting point for creating their own methods and philosophies.

GH: Can you tell us more about yourself? What motivates you take on so many different
projects like publishing books, creating videos, organizing conferences and so on?

MR: Honestly, I've been pretty surprised at myself over the past few years.  I was never
the person to take initiative and start new things.  I was always happy to just go along
and add my opinion when asked.  I guess all I can say, is there is just something about
TPRS.  It made such an unbelievable change to my teaching life.  I think that the
combination of me believing so passionately in TPRS and the fact that there were no
resources or standard practices established for Japanese TPRS brought out a whole new
me.  Suddenly I realized that when I had a question, I couldn't just google it or buy a new
resource.



Eventually I came to the realization that there was nothing stopping me from creating
my own resources.  I would also like to thank the countless teachers that have replied so
positively to my ideas and resources.  This has really given me the confidence to pursue
the various random ideas that pop into my head when I'm trying to sleep.  I also have to
credit my wonderful wife.  I don't think any of this would have happened without her
putting in the time as my native speaking editor and voice actor.

GH: Could you tell us a few success stories from your classroom? Or perhaps, the best
story ever created in your classroom?
 
MR: There have been a few moments since I started this journey that have really stood
out as proud moments in my education career.  The first obvious one was when the size
of my program doubled in 2 years.  The one that blew me away though was actually
about just one student.  I got a student in grade 9 that parents and counsellors had tried
to talk out of taking Japanese.  Saying with his learning designations it was "too hard."
While that student did struggle to get by in his other classes with Cs, he thrived in the
communication-based environment of our Japanese class.  If I hadn't been told, I never
would have even realized that he had a designation.  Not only is he now in his 3rd year
of Japanese, he is one of my stronger students.  
 
MR: I would also love to share one of my favourite stories (although it's hard to choose). I
don't remember all the crazy details, but here is the gist of it.  In this story, Kim Jong Un
was asking me to teach him Japanese in exchange for some Korean BBQ.  When I
declined, Kim Jong Un ate my baby (I had actually just recently had my first baby).  But it
was okay because my friend Marilyn Monroe stuck her hand into Kim Jong Un's stomach
and pulled my baby back out.  However, she didn't return my baby to me.  She took him
to Hollywood where he starred in Harry Potter.  Eventually he became able to really do
magic.  So he turned Marilyn Monroe into a pencil and then ate her.



GH: Do you have any advice for new teachers of Japanese? How about for teachers who
have been teaching for some time?
 
MR: My first thought would be "hey, have you heard of TPRS?"  For new teachers, I would
say, don't be afraid to do your own thing.  Obviously seek out input from more
experienced teachers, but go beyond just copying successful activities.  For me, the only
reason I've been able to successfully create effective resources and a strong Japanese
program is that I've slowly developed and refined my own core beliefs about Japanese
education that guide everything that I do.  To me this is a personal thing.  While it can
certainly be influenced by others, it takes a lot of reflection to make it your own.  For
teachers that have been around the block, I would just encourage you to try new things.
Of course, this probably isn't news to anyone.  Completely changing my entire approach
to Japanese did take some work, and I had to part with a lot of resources I had put time
into creating.  That being said, I honestly don't know if I would have made it through a
full career as a teacher if I hadn't made the change. Lastly, my completely unbiased
advice would be, check out the amazing JTCC online conference happening April 9th and
10th.
 
Matthew Russell Sensei is offering his JTCC Online Conference via Zoom for Japanese
teachers on Friday, April 9th and Saturday, April 10th, 2021. Anyone interested can sign
up at https://easyjapanesestories.com/online-conference or contact Russell Sensei with
questions through his website contact form or at easyjapanesestories@gmail.com.
Presentations will be available later on YouTube, but people are encouraged to attend
live to support this new conference and its wonderful presenters.
 
Teachers can also contribute a mini-presentation for the conference, but topics should
align with the overall philosophy of TPRS/CI. 3-6 presenters would share a one-hour
presentation. The idea is that each presenter would take 5-15 minutes to share one
idea/activity that worked particularly well for them. If you are interested in presenting,
please fill out the Google form and feel free to share the form with other teachers.
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSeh5e5jfP3TYNWahc6iKWycSBx1tWeyKwfK0
ekU8oYZI0t8hA/viewform?usp=sf_link

https://easyjapanesestories.com/online-conference
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSeh5e5jfP3TYNWahc6iKWycSBx1tWeyKwfK0ekU8oYZI0t8hA/viewform?usp=sf_link
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